January 26, 2009

Lee Seham 445 Hamilton Avenue Suite 1204 White Plains, NY 10601

Dear Lee,

I want to formally thank you for helping me and protecting my interests and the interests of US Airways pilots and the piloting profession following the recent incident in New York. Your skill, professionalism and dedication to duty are unparalleled and much appreciated.

I owe you a debt of gratitude I fear I may never be able to repay.

It is my privilege to be able to call you a colleague and a friend, forever sharing the bonds forged in the aftermath of Flight 1549.

Fraternally,

Chesley B. Sullenberger, III

Captain, US Airways